
Friday, June 13, 1997 
CPM 97-05 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Other Stakeholders 

FROM: Steven R. Cohen, Acting Associate Director for Human Resources 
Systems 

Subject: Guidance on AUO Pay 

The Office of Personnel Management (OPM) has prepared additional guidance on 
administratively uncontrollable overtime (AUO) pay to assist Federal agencies in complying 
with the law and OPM regulations. We request that each agency provide a copy of the attached 
guidance as well as corresponding updates in internal agency policy directives or regulations on 
AUO pay to each manager or supervisor who administers AUO pay and to each employee 
receiving AUO pay in your agency. 

Section 650 of the Treasury, Postal Service, and General Government Appropriations Act, 1997, 
as contained in section 101(f) of Public Law 104-208, the Omnibus Consolidated Appropriations 
Act, 1997, required the Inspector General of any agency that pays annual premium pay for AUO 
work to conduct an audit of the use of AUO pay in that agency. Section 650 also required OPM 
to issue revised guidelines to agencies after the Inspectors General reports were submitted to 
OPM and designated congressional committees. 

The deadline for the Inspectors General reports was extended until the end of January 1997. At 
the request of Senator John McCain, OPM provided interim guidance on AUO pay in a 
Memorandum for Directors of Personnel on December 30, 1996 (CPM 96-19). This 
memorandum provides revised guidance based on OPM's review of the Inspectors General 
reports. 

For further information or assistance concerning the administration of AUO pay, please contact 
OPM's Compensation Administration Division on (202) 606-2858, FAX: (202) 606-0824, or 
email at payleave@opm.gov. 
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